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To the members of the Student Sustainability Committee (SSC):

I am writing to enthusiastically support the “Tomato Processing” proposal being submitted by Brian Jacobson for consideration this Spring.  This project has the potential to produce a significant synergistic collaboration between the SSC, the FSHN Department, the Student Sustainable Farm (SSF), and Dining Services to create a sustainable and functional model of local food production.  This proposal has great potential to create strong collaborative efforts for both teaching and outreach that will impact many students and members of the local community.
The mission of the FSHN Department is to implement education, research and outreach programs designed to provide a safe, nutritious, and affordable food supply that enhances human health.   Processing is one way that we have been able to pull together nutritionists and food scientists to deliver effective educational programs, research and outreach efforts.  This project extends beyond the borders of our program and will facilitate strong educational efforts for our students to learn from the SSF and others about local food systems and likewise those of the SSF will learn more about preserving food to maintain quality and nutritional value.  Our students will also benefit from interacting with Dining Services, pulling in a product development component.  We can also benefit local producers and consumers from these efforts of all working together.
Through this letter, I acknowledge the FSHN Department will continue to provide support beyond what has been initiated thus far and that we will commit to certain roles and responsibilities.  In the event this proposal is funded, we would expect our role to include:

· Use of Pilot Plant facility to process tomatoes as described in proposal

· Pilot Plant Manager time to manage overall project

· Oversee equipment installation and maintenance

· Coordination with SSF and Dining Services for recipe creation and logistics

· Managing project funds, including equipment maintenance accounts

· Encouraging student involvement in project with FSHN classes, short courses, Senior Product Development projects, and events (e.g., ExplorACES, Sustainability Week, and Recruitment events).
The department is committed to continual improvement of the Pilot Plant facilities and will continue searching out more projects and investments.  These activities will benefit this project directly by improving infrastructure of the facility and possibly providing other equipment that could expand upon the capability detailed in this proposal.  Some of the recent improvements include:

	Activity
	Cost

	Hiring of Pilot Plant Manager and Industry Relationship Coordinator
	(2) FT Salaries

	Acquisition of new equipment with potential for use in this project
	$100,000

	Re-painting of facility to meet FDA requirements
	$40,000

	Small equipment purchase (including grinders, mixers and hand tools)
	$20,000

	Initiated feasibility study to obtain Food Grade Certification
	$10,000

	Deep Clean Floors/Equipment
	$2500


The department of FSHN looks forward to participating in this project.  Please feel free to contact me at (217) 244-4498 or engeseth@illinois.edu if you need any additional information.

Thank you again for your consideration.

Sincerely,
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Nicki J. Engeseth, Ph.D.
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